
 From: Holly Ostdick 

Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 1:38 PM 

To: 'Snyder, Christopher' 

Cc: Dolan, Agnes; Ross Patronsky; Doug Ferguson; Patricia Berry;  

Brian.Carlson@illinois.gov 

Subject:RE: 08-07-0003 Thorndale Ave BE Project 

Thank you. Staff approves this as an administrative modification.  Please delete it from the TIP (I know 

you already did).  The CMAQ PSC will be notified of the withdrawal at their 2/9/12 meeting. 

Thanks, 

Holly Ostdick  

 

From: Snyder, Christopher [mailto:Christopher.Snyder@dupageco.org]   

Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 9:45 AM  

To: Holly Ostdick  

Cc: Dolan, Agnes; Ross Patronsky; Doug Ferguson; Patricia Berry; Brian.Carlson@illinois.gov  

Subject: RE: 08-07-0003 Thorndale Ave BE Project 

Holly- DuPage County recently met with IDOT and the Tollway concerning improvements along 

Thorndale Ave in the vicinity of I-290.  The Tollway’s recently announced $12B capital plan includes 

funding for the Elgin O-Hare.  Construction is expected to begin as early as 2014.  Based on the schedule 

for Elgin O’Hare, IDOT felt it was not fiscally appropriate to continue to pursue the “interim” 

improvements along Thorndale since the improvements would only be in-place for a short time and 

would be removed/not needed with the ultimate Elgin O’Hare project.  Based on consultation with IDOT 

and the Tollway, the County recommends withdrawal of this project from the CMAQ Program. 

 

 


